MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE CITY OF COOS BAY URBAN RENEWAL AGENCY

February 2, 2010

A regular meeting was held by the City of Coos Bay Urban Renewal Agency immediately following the City Council meeting held at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall, 500 Central Avenue, Coos Bay, Oregon.

Those Attending

Those present were Chair Gene Melton and Board Members Mark Daily, Jon Eck, Joanie Johnson, Stephanie Kramer, Jeff McKeown, and John Pundt. City staff present were City Manager Rodger Craddock, City Attorney Nate McClintock, Finance Director Rae Lea Cousens, Intermediate Accountant Amy Kinnaman, Public Works and Development Director Jim Hossley, City Engineer Carl Nolte, Fire Chief Stan Gibson, Library Director Carol Ventgen, Economic Revitalization Administrator Joyce Jansen, and Acting Police Chief Gary McCullough.

Consent Calendar

Chair Melton reviewed the consent calendar which consisted of the approval of the minutes of the January 19, 2010. Board Member Johnson moved to approve the minutes of the January 19, 2010. Board Member Kramer seconded the motion which passed with Chair Melton and Board Members Daily, Eck, Johnson, Kramer, McKeown, and Pundt voting aye.

<u>Progress Report on the Downtown Traffic Study by</u> <u>City Engineer Carl Nolte</u>

It was the consensus of the Board to postpone the presentation on the Downtown Traffic Study and to reschedule the presentation as a work session due to the late hour and the importance of the presentation.

Public Comments

No public comments were made.

Adjourn

There being no further business to come before the Agency, Chair Melton adjourned the meeting.

Gene Melton, Chair

Attest:

Mark Daily, Secretary